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                   LYNDEBOROUGH  HERITAGE COMMISSION 
 
THURSDAY, June 29, Town Hall 
 
Present: Jessie Salisbury, Bob Rogers, Julie Zebuhr, and Stephanie Roper 
 
7 p.m.: Stephanie opened the meeting at 7 p.m. The minutes of May 25, 
2017, were approved on a motion by Bob, seconded by Stephanie.  
The treasurer’s report showed a balance of $2,259.26 on May 31. There 
were no new intent-to-cut forms. 
 
 
JUNE 3 HISTORICAL SOCIETY PROGRAM 
Only three people attended and two chairs were sold. David Schmidt and 
Betty Reindeau left several glass and china Lyndeborough souvenirs which 
are now on display at the library. 
 
MONUMENTS COMMITTEE  
Stephanie said she had weed-whacked the edges and has ordered a “cube” of 
470 bricks, an anonymous donation. Unmarked bricks will be placed in the 
new walkway to and/or around the flagpole and will be replaced by 
memorials as ordered. 
The plaques for the center stone have been ordered from Medlyn’s, bronze, 
16 by 14 inches. Mr. Medlyn will provide a mock-up for viewing. A proper 
dedication ceremony will be held this summer. 
It was agreed this committee should be included in our agenda because their 
activities are not recorded any place else. 
 
GLASS FACTORY SIGN 
The new larger sign has been ordered. 
Stephanie has trimmed around it and said the land owner has “neatened up” 
the area adjacent to it. The town will provide loam this summer or fall so the 
bank around and below the sign can be graded and seeded. 
 
CLARK POTTERY SIGN 
Discussion postponed until the Glass Factory sign is competed. Perhaps 
Devir’s across the road could be asked about flowers. 
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CITIZENS’ HALL DISPAY CASES 
The four cases were put in place on June 19 by builder Chris Schoen and 
Scott Roper and it was  agreed they are “beautiful and fit the space.” A thank 
you note will be sent. When the Historical Society artifacts have been 
inventoried, appropriate items will be chosen for display. 
 
LIBRARY STORAGE ROOM 
Wally has almost completed the area with shelves and most items moved 
there. Only a few larger items remain in the former space. The room is to be 
completed with ventilation, a lockable door and a light. Jessie and Stephanie 
will do the inventory and cataloguing. Several “blotter books” were found. 
 
COMMUNITY DAY ON AUG. 19 
No decisions were made. Jessie will not be present. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS  
The chain around the Woodward Monument has been found detached again, 
the front chain pulled out of the post broken by the snow plow. 
At this point, 7:50 p.m., Town Administrator Russ Boland came in – he said 
had been passing by – and was informed of the broken chain and the need 
for a thank you note to Chris Schoen. He will tend to both items. 
 
The next meeting was set for Thursday, July 27, 7 p.m., at the Town Hall. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8 p.m. 
 
 
 
Secretary 


